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HERON LAKES 
WOMEN’S GOLF CLUB 

President’s	Message	

Spring	 is	 a	 wonderful	 1me	 in	 Oregon	 with	 flowers,	 bushes	 and	 trees	
blooming;	wildlife	 and	 the	 occasional	 rain.	 	 The	warmer	 temperatures	
are	providing	great	weather	to	be	out	golfing.		It	was	wonderful	to	see	so	
many	 names	 on	 the	 list	 to	 golf	 this	 week.	 	 Tuesday’s	 group	 had	 five	
groups	and	Saturday’s	numbers	are	increasing,	weather	permiCng.			

We	 appreciate	 all	 the	 efforts	 staff	 at	 Heron	 Lakes	 have	 undertaken	 to	
keep	our	members	safe	and	allow	us	to	all	con1nue	to	golf	through	this	
challenging	1me.	

We	 have	 several	 new	members	 joining	 us	 this	 year;	 please	 be	 sure	 to	
welcome	 them	 and	 ask	 if	 they	 have	 any	 ques1ons	 or	 need	 help	
naviga1ng	play	with	the	Women’s	Club.		If	you	are	a	new	member,	please	
introduce	yourself	to	women	at	the	course.	The	Women’s	Club	is	always	
excited	when	we	aLract	new	members.		
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The	 changes	 associated	 with	 the	 Coronavirus	 are	 making	
business	and	social	ac1ons	very	different.	 	The	course	has	
made	a	number	changes	to	play	and	opera1ons	to	allow	for	
social	 distancing.	 	 	 Changes	 include	 no	 rakes	 in	 the	 sand	
traps,	only	one	person	per	cart,	green	fees	paid	online,	and	
sanita1on	of	 range	 buckets	 and	 balls.	 The	 course	 requires	
everyone	 to	 remain	 at	 least	 6’	 from	 one	 another	 AT	 ALL	
TIMES	–	this	includes	on	the	golf	course,	in	the	parking	lot,	
on	the	driving	range,	on	the	prac1ce	green,	check-in,	etc.		

May	 is	 a	 good	 1me	 to	 get	 out	 and	 start	 swinging	 your	
clubs.	 	 For	 some,	 it	may	 have	 been	 several	months	 since	
you	played;	 	for	others	you	are	already	signing	up	for	day's	
play.	 	 I	 hope	 you	 can	 take	 advantage	 of	 the	 improving	
weather	 and	 join	 play	 on	 a	 Tuesday	 or	 Saturday	with	 the	
Women’s	Club.			

Happy	Golfing!		

Robyn	Pierce	
portlandpearl@gmail.com			

OGA	Home	and	Home	Tournament	Canceled	

The	OGA	course	in	Woodburn	would	have	been	the	host	for	
the	Home	&	Home	tournament	this	summer.		The	women’s	
club	at	OGA	has	decided	to	cancel	the	tournament	this	year	
for	the	health	and	safety	of	the	players.		The	tournament	is	
a	 get	 together	 that	 includes	 three	 or	 four	 women’s	 golf	
groups	 for	 a	 day	 of	 play	 and	 friendly	 compe11on	 and	
rotates	loca1ons.		I	am	sorry	to	see	this	tournament	cancel,	
but	we	have	a	 lengthy	 list	 of	 compe11ons	planned	within	
our	Women’s	Club	this	season.	
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The most important shot in 
golf is the next one. 
—Ben Hogan

2020 Heron Lakes 
Women’s Club Officers  

President	 	 	 Robyn	Pierce	

President	Elect		 	 Susan	Seeley	

Secretary/Membership		 Rochelle	Gurule	

Treasurer	 	 	 Gail	Knoll	

Tuesday	VP	 	 	 BeLy	Schram	

Saturday	VP			 	 Hollis	Brown	

Tuesday	Handicap	 	 Luan	Penner	

Saturday	Handicap		 	 Valerie	Spirit	

Rules			 	 	 Joan	Heeter	

NewsleDer	Editor	 	 Cheryl	Ford,		 	
	 	 	 	 Carolyn	Young,		
	 	 	 								Marlane	Tostenrude	

OGA	CLUB	CHAMPIONSHIPS	

2019	
OGA	Women’s	Interclub		Gross	Champions		

2018		
OGA	Women’s	Interclub		Gross	Champions	

2017	
OGA	Women’s	Interclub		Net		Champions	

2016	
OGA	Women’s	Interclub		Gross	Champions	

2015	
OGA	Women’s	Interclub			Champions
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Saturday’s	Day	Play	

We've	 had	 great	 turn	 outs	 for	 Saturday	 under	 the	 Covid-19	 adjustments	 and	 have	 really	 appreciated	 the	
opportunity	to	play	together	and	enjoy	some	social	1me.		

April	4th	

Hollis	Brown	
Ka1e	Carlos	
Jill	Kim	
Sandy	Larkins	
BeLy	Schram	
Noemi	Smith	

April	11th	

Tracy	Bardell	
Hollis	Brown	
Ka1e	Carlos	
Koorye	Fantazia	
Rochelle	Gurule	
Jill	Kim	
BeLy	Schram	
Noemi	Smith	
Valerie	Spirit	

April	18th	

Tracy	Bardell	
Hollis	Brown	
Ka1e	Carlos	
Koorye	Fantazia	
Lee	Kim	
Gail	Knoll	
Carolyn	Sites	
Noemi	Smith	
Jane	Urban	

April	25th		
Great	Blue	
Hollis	Brown	
Koorye	Fantazia	

Tuesday’s	Day	Play	

April	lacked	showers	and	we	s1ll	have	May	flowers!!	Great	golf	Tuesdays.		We	had	up	to	5	groups!	
New	this	season	beside	the	Covid-19	and	no	touch	and	distance	is	we	are	using	Golf	Genius.	
This	has	been	a	learning	curve	for	us	all.	 	You	can	always	call,	email	or	text	me	to	get	added	and	pay	at	the	
course.		Reminder	to	keep	your	scorecards	with	date	and	handicap	that	day	for	course	ra1ng.			

BeLy	Schram		
360-607-5518		
bschram@bhhsnw.com	

BeLy	Schram	
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